[bookmark: _GoBack]Addendum to Bicester Delivery Team Comments dated 20/09/18 in relation to application no. 18/01253/F, Erection of Hotel and Conference Facility with associated access, parking and landscaping at Bicester Heritage, Buckingham Road, Bicester
These comments from the Bicester Delivery Team supplement those comments made in relation to the submitted energy strategy dated 20/09/18 and relate to construction apprenticeships.
CDC’s Developer Contribution SPD (adopted February 2018) Appendix 13 sets out the indicative number of new construction apprenticeships to be provided through new development. For non-residential uses the amount is 3 apprenticeships per 1000 sq m of floorspace. This application proposes 18,500 sq m of floorspace and therefore any S106 agreement should seek a target number of 55 construction apprenticeships and the submission of an Employment Skills and Training Plan in line with the guidance contained in Appendix 13. CDC is keen that any figure committed to by the applicant is realistic and achievable; hence this estimate should be treated as a starting point for negotiations. Given the Planning Statement states that there will be considerable scope to provide a large number of both temporary and full time jobs at  the site and that the proposals will contribute to the District’s economic growth, I would not expect to see any opposition to this in principle from the applicant. However I note that this adopted guidance is omitted from mention in the Planning Statement.

